
BEAUFORT COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE 
STAFF ASSOCIATION MEETING 

OCTOBER 5, 2004 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was held in Building 9 Room 928 at 2:30 p.m. with President Almeta 
Woolard presiding. 
 
Members of Staff Council Present: 
Vice President: Kim Mullis                              
Secretary:          Clara Ebron  
Treasurer:          Lorie Smith     
Staff Affairs:     Mandy Jones 
Special Events:  Margie Cobb 
 
Members In Attendance: 
James Ball, Margie Cobb, William Davis, Tommy Hodges, Dawn Holden, Doris King, 
Joy Landeck, Lucy Lawrence, Mike Lilley, Melvin Lodge, James Mann, Benjamin Miles, 
Perry Moore, George Norfleet, Romance Slade, Sherry Stotesberry, and Mark Waters. 
 
Minutes: None 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Saving Account       $612.75 
   Checking Account   $467.12 

• 48 Paid Members 
• Perry Moore winner of the $50 cash prize in September early membership drive. 

 
Old Business:  None 
 
New Business: 

 Margie Cobb spoke about the selling of turkey/ham raffle tickets for $1 to help 
support the fundraiser service project.  Each member was asked to pick up a 
packet of ten tickets before leaving. 

 Everyone chose to adopt a foster child/teen through DSS for our service project.  
If funds are available we will adopt a person from a group home. 

 Sherry Stotesberry will look into the possibility of producing another cookbook as 
a fundraiser and to promote our 20th anniversary celebration.  A pig-pickin’ will 
be a part of this celebration in April for staff and faculty.  Plans will be finalized 
in the spring meeting. 

 Mandy Jones gave timely remarks about the Superior IQ Award and asked that 
the forms be turned to her by October 19. 

 Four sheets were presented for four committees(Communications, Professional 
Development, Staff Affairs, and Special Events) for each member to participate. 



 The suggestion was made to invite the Cypress Landing Jazz Quartet to be the 
entertainment for the Christmas Party December 16. 

 The opportunity to be a Secret Santa will be offered again this year to those 
interested in participating. 

 A question was asked about the Christmas Bonus Dr. McLawhorn referred to 
during the September faculty/staff meeting.  Almeta Woolard said she would 
inquire as to the status of that. 

 
Other Concerns: Winners of the Membership Drive 
Bill Polk (Dorie Richter decline) $25.00 cash prize 
George Norfleet:                           $15 Gift  Certificate to Walmart 
Clara Ebron:                                  2 $5 Gift Certificates to the Campus Café 
Donnie Bell:                                  Fall Flower 
Joyce Pitt:                                     Bag of Hersheys Chocolate 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 with the serving of refreshments. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Clara Satchell-Ebron 
Secretary 
 


